
Students of the department "Informatics" organized an event «Елін сүйген, елі 

сүйген Елбасы» on the Day of the First President 

 

December 4, 2018 students of 1, 2, 3 courses of the department "Informatics",  

senior curator Bekkozhina J.A. and curators R. S. Akhitova, A. Zh. Mukhtarova together 

organized a festive event with the name « Елін сүйген, елі сүйген Елбасы » on the day of the 

First President. At this event participated deputy dean of faculty on work with students N. A. 

Alimbekova, head of the department "Informatics" A.K. Alzhanov and teaching staff of the 

department.  

During the event, students of the department "Informatics" demonstrated their talents.  

Female students Zhetpisova Zh.D.,  Zhuniskhan G., Serik A., Tursyngazieva A.D.  danced an 

elegant folk dance and students from the ensemble "Дала сазы" performed kui.  

A video clip created by students with participation with teacher of the department Ph.D. 

Associate Professor Baygozhin D, Ph.D. Associate Professor Baygozhanova D.S., Ph.D. 

Associate Professor Omarbekov E.E. and students. In the video clip presented the career path 

and experience of our President, as well as faculty and students shared their thoughts and 

congratulations. Students were able to recreate moments from the life of the President with the 

help of theatrical scenes: leader's way, childhood and first steps into adulthood  

- very emotional and believable. Also, the event was decorated with its songs 2 cours student 

Muhamedzhan Gulnur. Leading events Imantaeva Kamazhai and Zharkyn Batyr who were able 

to hold the event at the proper level. The hall was decorated with quotes from our President.  

 
 

The head of the department "Informatics" A.K. Alzhanov congratulated all the students 

and the teaching staff of the department, and also expressed gratitude to the students. And he 

recalled that our common goal is to cultivate patriotic feelings among the younger generation on 

the example of the leader of the Nation. We hope that such an event is not the last and in the 

future we will hold many events. 

 



 

 

 


